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Detour to the States lane
on The Mid-South Tribune
and the Black Information
Highway. Submit news and
photos for all 50 states to:

MSTnews@prodigy.net

MST sports@prodigy.net

MSTentertainment
@prodigy.net

MSTbusiness@prodigy.net

BlackInfoHwy@
prodigy.net

Welcome, Travelers!

 

Travel on the
Black History Lane
on The Mid-South

Tribune
and the

Black Information
Highway
at www.
Black

Information
Highway.com
See the

23rd Annual
Black History 2018
Special Edition

on the
Black History Lane

See the 2017
Juneteenth Special

Edition

Welcome, Travelers!

From 
The Fishing

Wire
Got an event? Send it to
frank@thefishingwire.com.

July 21 Swamp Head Brewery
Trash Tour  Tampa Bay out of
E.G. Simmons Park in Ruskin,
FL, 8 a.m. to noon, pick up
shoreline trash, win prizes and
free food and beer. 

August 12-18 -Pirate's Cove
Billfish Tournament Manteo,
N.C.; pcbgt.co

August 13-17 -  Pirate’s Cove
Billfish Tournament  Manteo,
NC pcbgt.com

Email sports news and photos to MSTsports@ prodigy.net
To advertise in The Mid-South Tribune’s 2019 Black History Month Special Edition, email to 

MSTbusiness@prodigy.net

T.D. Jakes Presents

‘Woman Thou Art
Loosed’ 

Master Class

Oct. 18-20
Dallas, TX

Register now at 
WTAL.Org

Be a sport! 

Say 

“Thank You.”

NEW YORK, NY  – The Na-
tional Football League (NFL)
and Football Research, Inc.
(FRI)  announced the winners of
the HeadHealthTECH Challenge
IV, the latest in the TECH Chal-
lenge series, which is operated
on behalf of FRI by Duke Uni-
versity's Clinical and Transla-
tional Science Institute (Duke
CTSI). The TECH Challenge se-
ries is designed to stimulate re-
search and innovation in
protective equipment including
helmets and related technolo-
gies, turf systems, shoulder and
other pads, and additional inno-
vative concepts.
The announcement was made

on July 12.

TECH Challenge IV Winners:

FieldTurf Inc. – Montreal,
Canada – received a grant of
$195,000 to develop technology

NEW YORK, NY - The Ameri-
can Cancer Society (ACS) and
National Football League (NFL)
have awarded $3.2 million in
grant funding to 32 health sys-
tems to address disparities in
breast cancer mortality that exist
among women of color. Funding
for these grants is made possible
through ACS's partnership with
the NFL and the league's Crucial
Catch campaign. 
Grant funded health systems will
address the full continuum of
cancer care including breast can-
cer screening, follow-up of ab-
normal mammograms, and
timely access to specialty care if
needed. The grants are the latest
in ACS's Community Health Ad-
vocates implementing Nation-
wide Grants for Empowerment
and Equity (CHANGE) program,
which provides funding opportu-
nities as part of the ACS's com-
mitment to reduce disparities in
cancer mortality. Each clinic will
receive $100,000 over two years. 
The grants target underserved

populations, with a particular
focus on African American com-
munities.

Breast cancer mortality has
steadily declined over the last
four decades, largely due to im-
provements in early detection
and treatment. However, not all
women have benefited equally
from this progress.

A faster drop among white
women has widened the mortal-
ity gap between white and black
women. Despite similar rates of
disease and screening rates,
breast cancer death rates in 2015
were 39 percent higher for black
women than white women in the
nation as a whole and up to 60
percent higher in some states.
Access to timely follow-up and
high-quality treatment are key
drivers of these disparities, espe-
cially in underserved communi-
ties. Differences in stage of
cancer diagnosis, tumor charac-
teristics, obesity, and other co-

NFL announces winners of HeadHealthTECH
Challenge IV; Mississippi State startup Yobel
Technologies LLC awarded funding grant

for an all-new sports surface de-
signed to reduce impact, while
providing optimal playability
when exposed to standard play. 
Corsair Innovations, Inc. – Ply-
mouth, Massachusetts – received
a grant of $168,504 to continue
to test its FEAM material, an im-
pact attenuation system for hel-
mets. Corsair will work with one
or more helmet manufacturers to
guide development and testing of
an improved helmet system. Cor-
sair Innovations was awarded
$250,000 as part of the NFL-GE
Head Health Challenge in 2015
to support the initial develop-
ment of its FEAM material.  
Yobel Technologies, LLC –
Starkville, Mississippi – a Mis-
sissippi State University start-up
company, received a grant of
$20,000 to support testing of
their optimized, lightweight, en-
ergy-absorbent prototyped face-
guard that is designed to fit onto

existing commercial helmets. 
"TECH Challenge winners con-
tinue to demonstrate promising
new technologies that are dis-
rupting the marketplace," said
JEFF MILLER, NFL Executive
Vice President of Health and
Safety Initiatives. "We are ex-
cited to support these entrepre-
neurs as they continue to
develop their novel designs, and
we encourage all innovators to
enter the next TECH Challenge." 

The NFL and FRI also an-
nounced the opening of the sub-
mission window for TECH
Challenge VI through September
13, 2018. 
"Our tem at Duke CTSI appreci-
ates the opportunity to work
closely with the talented award
winners," said BARRY MYERS,
MD, PhD, MBA, Director of In-
novation at Duke CTSI, Coulter
Program Director and Professor
of Biomedical Engineering at
Duke University and a consult-
ant to the NFL Players Associa-
tion (NFLPA). "We continue to
receive exciting, innovative, and
pioneering proposals, and we
look forward to seeing the next
wave of new designs."

About the Engineering Roadmap
and HeadHealthTECH Chal-
lenges
The HeadHealthTECH Chal-
lenge series is one component of

the Play Smart. Play Safe. Engi-
neering Roadmap, a $60-million
comprehensive effort – funded
by the NFL and managed by FRI
– to improve the understanding
of the biomechanics of head in-
juries in professional football and
to create incentives for helmet
manufacturers, small businesses,
entrepreneurs, universities and
others to develop and commer-
cialize new and improved protec-
tive equipment, including
helmets. 
As part of the Engineering
Roadmap, FRI continues to share
research, data, tools, and infor-
mation to crowdsource and stim-
ulate innovation in protective
equipment. In May, FRI released
a toolkit including finite element
models of modern football hel-
mets, impact test dummy compo-
nents, and test conditions

American Cancer Society and NFL award $3.2 mil in
new grants to help reduce breast cancer disparities

morbidities are also contributing
factors.
"Too many women in under-
served communities lack access
to high-quality breast cancer
screening and timely follow-up
care," says Richard Wender,
M.D., chief cancer control offi-
cer, American Cancer Society.
"Cancer is a disease that can af-
fect anyone, but it doesn't affect
everyone equally. These grants
will get us one step closer to re-

ducing disparities and promoting
health equity in various commu-
nities across the U.S."
"We're encouraged by the impact
of our partnership with the
American Cancer Society to
drive cancer prevention and
early detection and pleased to
provide these grants that will fur-
ther the live-saving mission of
the Crucial Catch campaign,"
said Anna Isaacson, NFL senior
vice president of social responsi-
bility. "We're committed to the
fight against cancer and support-
ing those affected within the
NFL family and well beyond."
Since 2009, the NFL's Crucial
Catch has raised more than $18
million in support of ACS. Fund-
ing raised since 2012 has sup-
ported ACS's CHANGE
program and has been invested
in underserved communities to
increase cancer education and
awareness and promote life-sav-
ing screening tests. To date,
health system grantees have
reached more than 632,000 indi-
viduals with education, patient
reminders and navigation to

screening, and contributed to
138,000 breast, cervical and col-
orectal cancer screenings. 

These new grants will improve
timely access to follow up care
along with a continued focus on
access to high-quality breast can-
cer screening for underserved
women.

About The American 
Cancer Society

The American Cancer Society is
a global grassroots force of 1.5
million volunteers dedicated to
saving lives, celebrating lives,
and leading the fight for a world
without cancer. 

From breakthrough research, to
free lodging near treatment, a
24/7/365 live helpline, free rides
to treatment, and convening
powerful activists to create
awareness and impact, the Soci-
ety is attacking cancer from
every angle. For more informa-
tion go to www.cancer.org

About Crucial Catch

The NFL, its clubs, the NFL
Players Association and the
American Cancer Society are
committed to the fight against
cancer. Crucial Catch expands
the impact of the NFL's work
around breast cancer to address
multiple types of cancer through
prevention, early detection, and
timely access to follow-up care
as needed. Since 2009, the first
year of the NFL's Crucial Catch
campaign, the league's work has
raised more than $18 million for
the American Cancer Society.
Money raised through Crucial
Catch supports the American So-
ciety's Community Health Advo-
cates implementing Nationwide
Grants for Empowerment and
Equity (CHANGE) program,
which promotes health equity
and addresses cancer-related dis-
parities. 

Visit nfl.com/crucialcatch to
learn more and get involved. 

Despite similar rates of
disease and screening
rates, breast cancer death
rates in 2015 were 39 per-
cent higher for black
women than white women
in the nation as a whole
and up to 60 percent
higher in some states. Ac-
cess to timely follow-up
and high-quality treatment
are key drivers of these dis-
parities, especially in un-
derserved communities. 

Please see sports page 5

FieldTurf Inc., Corsair In-
novations, Inc., and Yobel
Technologies, LLC
awarded funding to help
bring innovative protective
equipment technologies to
market.
TECH Challenge VI now
open for submissions
through September 13th 


